Class 1 Spring 1 Term Newsletter

Mrs Gallimore-Johnson and Mrs Middleton 
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Dear Parents,
We hope you all had a lovely winter break.
Staffing in Class One
Mrs Gallimore-Johnson will continue to teaching in Class 1 on Monday to Thursday with Mrs Middleton each Friday.
Mrs Walker and Mrs Hollowood are currently supporting the class. We will inform you of Mrs Chandler’s maternity cover once we have appointed which we are hoping to do this week.

Topic

Our topic is ‘A Passport to Bridgemere.’
This topic is all about the local environment, how to be respectful to nature and the changing of the seasons.
A topic web is included over the page; however, a full curriculum overview is available on the school website. 

Reading – Read Write Inc
The children will bring home a library book for you to share at home. The children will continue having a mixture of Sound Blending books, Ditty Sheets and Ditty Books that will be changed on a Tuesday and Friday. 
This half term we will be consolidating our Set 1 sounds and ‘special friends’ (sh, th, ch, qu, ng, nk) and additional digraphs (ll, ss, ff, ck) and ‘red/tricky words’ (put, the, no, I, of, my, for) by learning to read them with confidence as individual words and in our Ditty Books. 

Please continue to read with your child each night as it makes such a difference to their confidence and fluency in reading – thank you. 
P.E 

PE lessons will continue to be on Monday and Thursday.  The children will keep their PE kits in school on their pegs, however please come and collect it if you would like to take it home for a wash over the weekend. 

We will be participating in Active 5 every day. This half term we will be focusing on learning how to control an object and movement to music. These daily sessions will help build fitness, strength, and preservation, giving the children regular brain breaks. 
Snack
Please continue to bring in a healthy snack for morning break. We have additional fruit and milk available to the children. 
Tapestry 

Observations will be uploaded onto Tapestry. These will either be individual wow moments or group activities based on the learning objectives from that week. Memos regarding what is happening in class will be sent to your child’s page too.
If you have not already downloaded it, there is an app available which make access much easier. 
Important Dates
Stay and Play- Wednesday 17th January

Stay and Play – Wednesday 14th February 

End of half term – Thursday 15th February
Inset Day – Friday 16th February

If you have any concerns or would like to chat about your child’s learning please write a note in your child’s use communication diary.
Kind Regards 
Mrs Gallimore-Johnson and Mrs Middleton
